Family Forum Agenda 
	 Present
	Amanda Thomas (AT), Sandra Grinevicius (SG), Ginny Sherriff (GS), Louise Willis (LW), Andrea Hodgson (AH), Mike Warren (MW), Jess Newitt (JN).

	Apologies
	None

	1. Actions from the Last Meeting
	Results of the parental questionnaire were sent out to parents.
We have agreed that the focus of a parental workshop in the autumn term will be assessment/new curriculum.  There will be further discussion regarding this during today’s meeting.
Helen Spreadbury organised a lost property container to be kept in the reception area.  Parents are welcome to look through this at any time.  It will also be put outside reception after celebration assembly every Friday so that lost property can be reclaimed.

	2. St. George’s Day (AT, SG)
	Several parents commented that nothing was done in school to mark St. George’s Day on 23rd April 2015.  However, AH stated that this was not the case.  Whole school assembly on that day was totally centred on St. George, with the facts and legends associated with our patron saint being discussed.  Children were also shown images of famous art work depicting the legend of ‘St. George and the Dragon’.  The over-riding message in the assembly was that St. George had the courage to stand up for his Christian beliefs.  Some parents suggested activities that could be undertaken to mark St. George’s Day based on those they experienced themselves at school.  Some ideas were an inter-house football match, crazy hair, fun games and wearing brownie/cubs uniforms.  Family Forum reps suggested that an assembly was sufficient to mark the day, but thought parents might like to know what is discussed in assemblies.  It was suggested that we could have an assembly board in the village hall which would identify the weekly theme and display any pertinent images/messages from assemblies.  The theme could also be mentioned on the weekly newsletter, linked to Vicar James’ ‘Thought for the Week’.  It was suggested that all British saints’ days were marked in some way which would fit in with the emphasis placed on ‘Fundamental British Values’ in the new curriculum.  The school also discusses St. Peter at regular opportunities to link with St. Peter’s Church in the village.
Thanks to Jess who is going to ask the village hall committee if we could have a display board in the hall for the purpose of communicating assembly information to parents and children.  Jess and Kim will include the weekly assembly theme on the newsletter.

	3.  Sports Funding (GS)
	Several parents have requested a breakdown of how the sports funding is spent in our school.  The Sports Premium Grant is £8385 for the current financial year.  We do not receive this as a lump sum, but it is available in smaller amounts throughout the year.  We have the following aims in using this funding:

To improve the quality of teaching and learning in sport.

To enhance provision for PE and Sports.

To increase provision/participation in extended school sports.

To improve resources available.

To develop the quality of play and increase levels of fitness.

Spending will be allocated as follows:

£1000 on resources and equipment.

£1200 on funding for involvement in cluster sports.

£2000 on continuing the provision of specialist sports coaching.

£1900 on providing specialist dance/drama teaching.

£730 on providing staff training to enhance teaching and learning.

This totals £6880, with the balance to be allocated in line with the needs of the school as we receive it.  Details of the Sports Premium Grant are available on the school website.  This will be reviewed shortly to reflect what is happening in the current financial year.

All children will be involved in a Premier Sports Taster Day on Monday 8th June, with each child receiving an hour of specialist sports teaching.  KS1 will be involved in ‘Jolly-Olly Football’ and KS2 will be involved in fencing.  If the fencing is popular, there could be an opportunity to have this as an after school club in the future.  One rep mentioned that Tennis Universal may be able to support tennis coaching in school and this is certainly something that we can look into.  It was also discussed as to whether there would be a possibility for Lions in the Community to provide clubs at lunchtime and this can also be investigated.   A parent requested that football club is available to all children and not just 15.  JN explained that if we have more than 15 children interested, we are able to employ a second coach.  Numbers are not, therefore, restricted to 15 as we can get additional coaches if there is sufficient interest.  Another parent requested that we provide cross country, tag rugby, short tennis, swimming at Norman Court school, gymnastics and yoga clubs free of charge.  We can certainly look into setting up clubs such as these, but any use of specialist coaches would incur a charge.  All staff members currently provide clubs, but may be able to do clubs such as these in the future depending on demand. 
Family Forum rep to give details of Tennis Universal to AH so that she can investigate.  JN to investigate the possibility of lunchtime clubs provided by Lions in the Community.  AH to ensure staff are aware of requests for certain clubs when discussing clubs for the autumn.

	3. Assessment/Curriculum Workshop for Parents (AH/MW)
	In response to parental views, it has been decided that we will hold a workshop about the new primary curriculum and assessment procedures.  This will take place early in the autumn term.  One parent has requested a greater focus on Maths.  The new curriculum and age related expectations for Maths will certainly be discussed at this workshop.  In relation to communicating with parents, it was requested that they are advised of the class structure for the academic year 2015/16 as early as possible.  It was suggested that the potential small class in Y3/4 could mean more opportunities for educational visits.  Parents are happy to help with the planning of events to support the curriculum.  MW explained that, in the light of Mrs Tuck’s brilliant news, the staffing structure is still being finalised.  Staff still need to be informed about class structures and, once this has happened, parents will be written to.  This will happen in the near future.  
MW/AH will plan a curriculum/assessment workshop to take place in the autumn term.

MW to inform parents of the class structures for the academic year 2015/16 as soon as it is appropriate.

	4. Annual Reports (AH/MW)
	In response to the changing curriculum and assessment guidelines, we have modified our annual reports to parents of children in years 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6 this year.  However, we were mindful of the fact that, through the family forum, we received many positive comments about last year’s report format.  Consequently, the format remains essentially the same, but statements for each of the core subjects (English, Maths and Science) are now based on end of year expectations for each age group.  Children will receive an overall effort grade for these subjects and statements will be marked with a W (working towards expectations), M (meeting expectations) or E (exceeding expectations) in order to inform parents of their child’s progress.  Each child will also receive written comments for all national curriculum subjects.

Reps were asked if they could collect parental comments about the usefulness of reports following their being sent home on 10th July.  Comments should be e-mailed to AH.
Reps to collect comments about reports and e-mail them to AH.

	5.  Hand Washing before Lunch (GS)
	One parent suggested that children should wash their hands before their lunch.  We all totally agreed and would like to reassure parents that all children are made to wash their hands before eating.

No further action required.

	6.  Letter about School Improvement from MW and Nicola French (Chair of Governors) (MW)
	There will be a letter sent home regarding an opportunity for staff and parents to work with governors.  This is a consultation evening on 18th June at 7.30pm.  The new school vision and School Improvement Plan will be presented and all parents are welcome.

	7. Date of Next Meeting
	There will not be another meeting this academic year and we would like to take this opportunity to thank the current reps for all they have done in their roles on the Family Forum.  Current reps will collect views regarding the usefulness of reports and forward them to AH.  They will also be happy to talk to any parents wishing to be reps in the future so that they know what the role entails.  Amanda Thomas will be at the YR induction day for parents and will explain the Family Forum to them.  Some reps will be happy to continue in their roles should new reps not come forward.  We aim to establish the new Family Forum very early in the autumn term. 


